
SUBMISSION  
 
To who it my concern . 
 
My name is Ron Kinghorn I am a retired Cane Grower and was a supplier to the 
Maryborough Sugar Factory for more than 40 years . During that period I 
participated in all of the regulated Farm Improvement Practices and I am well 
aware of the dedication that is embraced by the growers in the industry . 
People who do not come from the land, or directly rely on the land for their 
living, have very little to no concept of the close working partnership between 
the grower and his property . 
How there could ever be the thinking that a farmer could willingly stand-by 
and see his land and or his fertiliser disappear from his holding beggars belief . 
Soil retention and nitrogen loss have been industry programmes for several 
decades . 
The anti farming lobby from minority groups who’s only purpose in life is to 
change the world to the way they wish to live , have no interest in the amount 
of work and expense that has already been spent within the sugar industry to 
satisfy their demands . 
In talking about an industry we are talking about Families and members of 
their communities who love where they live and what they do , 
the  insinuation is that they set about to destroy all that they love around 
them. 
 
I strongly oppose the Government – Anti Farming Reef Regulations . 
 
Ronald J Kinghorn    
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